




 
Monday, January 12: Hebrews 1:1-6;  
Ps 97:1, 2b, 6, 7c, 9; Mark 1:14-20 
Tuesday, January 13: Hebrews 2:5-12;  
Ps 8:2ab, 5, 6-9; Mark 1:21-28 
Wednesday, January 14: Hebrews 2:14-18;  
Ps 105:1-4, 6-9; Mark 1:29-39 
Thursday, January 15: Hebrews 3:7-14;  
Ps 95:6-11; Mark 1:40-45 
Friday, January 16: Hebrews 4:1-5, 11;  
Ps 78:3, 4bc, 6c-8; Mark 2:1-12 
Saturday, January 17: Hebrews 4:12-16;  
Ps 19:8-10, 15; Mark 2:13-17 
Sunday, January 18: 1 Samuel 3:3b-10, 19;  
Ps 40:2, 4, 7-10; 1 Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-
20; John 1:35-42 

 

If you want the name of your loved ones to be read 
aloud during mass or written in our weekly bulletin it 

must be turned in to the front desk 
at least two weeks in advance. 

 

 

Saturday  January 10 
8:00 am  †Mrs. Patricia Mary 
4:00 pm  †Joseph Gaeton Lopez 
  

Sunday  January 11 
7:30 am  †Harald GP Messer 
9:30 am  †June Galloway 
11:30 am  †Eva & Vicente Diezmo 
1:30 pm   
4:00 pm 

Monday  January 12 
8:00 am  Janell Pappin 
 

Tuesday  January 13 
8:00 am   
 

Wednesday  January 14 
8:00 am   
 

Thursday  January 15 
8:00 am  Miles J Schutzman 
 

Friday   January 16 
8:00 am   
 

Saturday  January 17 
8:00 am  †Victor Arana 
4:00 pm  †Leticia Aquino Tanglao 
  

Sunday  January 18 
7:30 am  †Mr & Mrs Nick Delcore 
9:30 am  †Armandina Centurioni 
11:30 am  †Dr Maryanne McDermott 
1:30 pm   
4:00 pm  †Robert McAuliffe    

               Daily Bible Readings   

Manuel S. Alba 
Salvador S. Alba Jr. 
Margaret Anderson 

Mary Baratta 
Stephan A. Barski  

Deacon Jacob 
Bashma Family 
Victor Bolano 

Maritess R. Boribon 
Anthony Brasich 

Ann (Dolly) Busacca 
Jacqueline Cagampang 

Joe & Cora Canto 
Kelly Cessna 
Jeanie Clark 

Jim Clark 
Eleanor Constantino 

Isaura Cruz 
Valerie DeLaRosa 

John Devlin 
Mary Dowler 
Judy Drissel 

Jessica Duran 
Don Gibson 

Marilyn Elsenbast 
Dr Robert Etor, Sr 

Maryann Evangelista 
Tommy Ferriolo 
Dave Ganacial 

Geraldine Giotto 
Blanca Garcia Gomez 

Matt Grimaldi 
Christopher Halstead 

Christi Harcourt 
Maureen Hart 

Elvira Hernandez 
Debbie Hitchcock 
Harold Hitchcock 

Pat Holbury  
Kimberlee Johnson 

Eddie Kawal 
Pierre Keyser 

Robert Legaspi 
Melencio Manalaysay 

Joan McCoy 
Vicki Maynard McCubbin 

Leonila Meneldrez 
Hortensia Garcia Mesta 

Rondi Mills 
Bernadette Morley 
Adriana Navarette 

Susan Nelson  
Kaitlyn O’Connor 
Chidi Onyirimba 

Lenilita Papa   
Perla Pinuela   

Maria Luisa Pulido 
Romeo Pulido 
Rose Reynolds    

Ramon Rodriguez 
Remedios Rodriguez 

Ronnie Rioux 

Liam Rooney 
Angelo Runco 

Christina Runco 
Patrick Russell 
Pacita Sabanal 

Hermino Salamat 
Fe Sales 

Concordio Sales, Sr  
Samantha Salvador 

Kirk C Schoeb 
Raymond Schoeb 
Louise Shadwick 
Toni Slingerland 

Trock Family 
Marcela Tumang 

Julie Ulibarri 
John Unick 
Ava Urrea 
Pacita  Uy 

Michael Valentine 
Judy Vandever 
Storee Verchick 

Sammy Washington 
Warren Welch 
Steve Williams 
Felix P Yuzon 

Francisca P Yuzon 
Theresa S Zervoulakos 

 
  

                              Prayer List  
Join us in Community Prayer for parishioners and their 

family members who are seriously ill. If you or your immediate 
family member is seriously ill and would like to be added to our prayer list 

please e-mail the name to jacobf@ctkccnv.org or call the office at 871-1904. 

 
 
 

   

 
  

Sunday Collection January 3/4, 2014 $19.728.34 
E-Tithing $  2,190.60 
                    Total $21,918.94 
 

Christmas Collection $31,106.00 
 

  PLEASE MAKE YOUR CHECK  PAYABLE TO 
 "CHRIST THE KING CATHOLIC COMMUNITY" 

  

If you have an envelope # please write it on your check. 
Thank you for your generosity! 

 

F I N A N C E S  

MASS INTENTIONS 

John the Baptist said “I 
have baptized you with 
water; he will baptize you 
with the Holy Spirit”.  Invite 
the Holy Spirit into your 
marriage. The next 
Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter Weekends are 
on February 13-15th, May 
1-3rd and September 18-20th in the Las Vegas 
area. 

Early registration is highly recommended. 
For more information, call Steve and Terri 
Sharp at (702) 589-0068 or go to 
www.lvloveyourspouse.org. 

For information on Spanish-language 
weekends, call Javier and Maria Lopez at 



 

A Word from Fr. Ray 

           
  
 
 

Guiseppe Lepore 
 

In Loving Memory of 
Edith M. Lepore 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS DONATED BY 

 

 Una Palabra de P. Ray 

Please be advised that the 2014 CSA pledges 
were not paid up for the 31st of December 2014.  
Unfortunately the parish will have to make up the 
difference from our operating account to the 
Diocese for $2500.00. Also be advised that we are 
currently in debt to the Diocese for over 
$300,000.00 with interest, and continue to fall 
deeper in debt by $20,000.00 a month.  I will be 
meeting with the Bishop soon to discuss this 
shortfall in our finances. I am very concerned for 
the future operation of our ministries and staff if we 
cannot find other resources besides our regular 
collection and fundraisers. I am always open to 
suggestions as to how we can increase revenue, 
so please don’t hesitate to let me or anyone from 
our Pastoral Council or Finance Committees know 
if you have ideas. I appreciate any input you may 
have.   

I would like to thank the staff and ministries and 
volunteers for their outstanding participation in 
making our Holiday preparations for Advent and 
Christmas. We received many compliments for the 
new Manger Scene in the Gathering Space, and 
even more compliments on the San Lorenzo Ruiz 
Chapel.  Many thanks from the bottom of my heart 
go out to all of you for your wonderful greeting 
cards and gifts over the Holidays, and also many 
thanks go out to you from our supply Priests for 
your gifts to them as well.  It’s always nice to be 
remembered this way during the Holidays, and we 
are all so humbled by your love and support. 
Questions for Sunday January 18, 2015 
What does St. Paul mean that when he says that 
our bodies are members of Christ? 1 COR 6:13-15 
What does John the Baptist mean when he tells 
the crowd: “Behold, the Lamb of God?  JN 1:35-42 

Por favor tomen en cuenta que las promesas CSA 
2014 no fueron pagados para el 31 de diciembre de 
2014. Tristemente la parroquia tendrá que compensar 
la diferencia a la Diócesis de $ 2,500.00. También 
actualmente estamos en deuda con la Diócesis por 
más de $ 300,000.00 con interés, y continuamos a 
caer más profundamente en deuda por $ 20,000.00 al 
mes. Me reuniré con el Obispo pronto para hablar de 
este déficit en nuestras finanzas. Estoy muy 
preocupado por el futuro funcionamiento de nuestros 
ministerios y el personal si no podemos encontrar 
otros recursos además de la colección semanal para 
recaudar fondos. Siempre estoy abierto a sugerencias 
sobre cómo podemos aumentar los ingresos, así que 
por favor no dude en hablar conmigo o con cualquier 
persona de nuestro Consejo Pastoral o Comités de 
Finanzas si usted tiene alguna ideas. Agradezco 
cualquier sugerencia que puedan tener. 
Me gustaría dar las gracias al personal y los 
ministerios y a los voluntarios por su destacada 
participación en las preparaciones para el Adviento y 
Navidad. Hemos recibido muchas felicitaciones por la 
nueva escena del pesebre en el atrio, y aún más 
elogios por la Capilla de San Lorenzo Ruiz. Muchas 
gracias desde el fondo de mi corazón, estoy muy 
agradecido con todos ustedes por sus tarjetas de 
felicitación y regalos maravillosos durante las fiestas, y 
también muchos agradecimiento a ustedes de 
nuestros Sacerdotes de suministro por sus regalos a 
ellos también. Siempre es bueno ser recordado de 
esta manera durante las vacaciones, y estamos todos 
tan bendecidos por su amor y apoyo. 

Preguntas para el domingo 18 de enero 2015 
 

¿Qué significa St. Paul que cuando dice que 
nuestros cuerpos son miembros de Cristo? 1 Corintios 
6: 13-15 
¿Qué quiere decir Juan el Bautista cuando le dice a la 
gente: "He aquí el Cordero de Dios? JN 1: 35-42 

Con mucho amor y gratitud, P. Ray With much love and gratitude, Fr. Ray 



WHOM DID WE SERVE? 
Month of December 2014 

323 Households 
  511 Adults and 295 Children 

O U T R E A C H 
 

LOVE TREE RECIPIENTS SENDING THANKS 
 
“We’d like to take this opportunity to thank you 
for your continued partnership.  It is people like 
you who make our mission a pleasure and 
keep our company a success.  We look forward 
to working with you in the coming year and 
hope our relationship continues for years to 
come.” 
Variety Early Learning Center 
 
“On behalf of the individuals who live at Desert 
Regional Center, I want to thank you for such 
wonderful support through this holiday season. 
The generous Christmas gifts were enjoyed by 
everyone.  The amazing support of your group 
continues to keep the Christmas spirit alive 

 

NEVADANS FOR THE  
COMMON GOOD 

 
The NCG Elder Care Strategy Team has 
scheduled a training session for parishes 
wanting to know more about supporting their 
seniors. Anyone interested in helping our own 
parishioners through our NCG fledgling group 
here at Christ the King Catholic Community can 
attend this meeting to learn how parishes are 
proposing to proceed.  This is a good 
opportunity to gain additional skills and get 
questions answered concerning their issues. 
 

Tuesday, January 13, 2015 
7:00 – 8:30 pm 

St. Andrews Catholic Church 
1399 San Felipe                                      

Boulder City, NV  89005 
 

If you plan to attend, 
RSVP to Jane Fransioli at (702) 871-1904 or 

email:  janef@ctkccnv.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BLOOD DRIVE TODAY 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 11th  

IN THE COMMUNITY CENTER. 
STOP BY IF YOU ARE 

ELIGIBLE TO GIVE BLOOD. 
 

FAMILY PROMISE 
 

We will be hosting about four homeless 
families here at our church the week of Feb. 
15 - Feb. 22.  The families stay with us only 
during the evening hours.  All volunteers must 
have taken Protecting God's Children and 
been fingerprinted in order to volunteer with 
this program.  There are many different duties 
to fill in order to welcome the families to our 
parish:  cooking meals, playing games, 
visiting, setting up beds, making breakfast, 
spending the night.  Call Jane in the parish 
office, (702) 871-1904 or email: 
janef@ctkccnv.org 



Inspirations Gift Store 
Christ the King Catholic Community 

  

Wonderful selection of: 
Bibles, both children and adults 

Angels and other sculptures 
Crosses of all styles 

Inspirational Books and Rosaries 
 

STOP IN FOR A REAL DEAL! 
Receive an 

additional 25% 
off our already 
reduced priced 
inventory for 
Advent and 

Christmas items 
(books and music not included) 

  

 
OPEN AFTER ALL WEEKEND MASSES 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

FAITH IS OUR FOUNDATION. 
Dedicated to the good works of the catholic 
church and its growth, we strengthen our 

personal faith by serving the church. 
 

♦ Knights provide financial and spiritual 
support of religious education, outreach and 

vocations 
♦ Demonstrate our dedication to the 

Pope and his teachings 
♦ Ensure future development and 

growth of the Church 
♦ Promote evangelization through 

our catholic advertising 
 

Membership is open to all catholic men in 
good standing who are 18 years of age or older 

 
Call Rick Houle (702) 524-1669 or 

Pablo Payumo (702) 823-4454 

  

  
New Dates for our 

Book Club  
  
Our book club, centered 
on “The US Catholic 
Catechism. For Adults” 
will be held on Tuesday, January 27th at 6:30 
pm and on Thursday, January 29th at 10:00 
am.  We will meet in the Yellow Room of the 
Kids Care Center. We will do chapter 13. See 
you there!! 

 

Knights of Columbus 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

and 
BAKE SALE 

TODAY 
8:00 am until 1:00 pm 

JOIN US FOR A 
SPAGHETTI DINNER! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, January 25th 
12:30 until 5:30 pm 
CHRIST THE KING 

COMMUNITY CENTER 
 

ADULTS 
$8 in advance 
$10 at the door 

 
CHILDREN (age 3-10) 

$5 in advance 
$7 at the door 

 
Tickets available at the parish office. 

If you would like to volunteer 
Please call the office at 



 

The Week Ahead 
 

 
MONDAY - JANUARY 12 
1:00 pm Sack Lunches - Room 1 
 
TUESDAY - JANUARY 13 
8:45 am Centering Prayer - Daily Chapel 
6:00 pm  Catechism Middle School - Community  
  Center, Rooms 1-7 
7:00 pm  Book Club - Room 1 
7:30 pm  K of C - Community Center 
7:30 pm  Minister of Care - Room 4 
 
WEDNESDAY - 14 
8:30 am Our Lady of Perpetual Devotion - Church 
9:00 am  CTK Seniors - Room 1 
4:00 pm  Catechism Elementary - Childcare Wing - 
   Rooms 1-7  
4:00 pm  Religious Ed -  Community Center 
7:00 pm  Reader’s Study - Office Conference Room 
 
THURSDAY - 15 
6:30 pm  YMAC - Jr. Sr. and college age students - 
   Youth Center 
7:00 pm  Non Catholic Inquiry - Room 5 
7:00 pm  Book Club en Espanol - Room 1 
7:00 pm  Pastoral Council - Office Conf Room 
7:30 pm Al Anon - Room 2 
 
FRIDAY - JANUARY 16 
8:30 am Divine Mercy Devotion 
 
SATURDAY - JANUARY 17 
9:00 am Eucharistic Minister Training - Church  
 
SUNDAY - JANUARY 18 
1:30 pm  Misa en Español 
5:30 pm  Confirmation I & II - Childcare Wing 
   Rooms 1-7 - Youth Lounge 

 

C T K   G R O U P S  
 

Devotions 
• Holy Infant Jesus Novena every Monday following the 
8 am Mass.  
• Our Lady of Perpetual Help Novena every Wednesday 
following the 8 am Mass. 
• Divine Mercy Devotion ~ every Friday following the 8 
am Mass. 

 
CTK Seniors Club Have Fun With Us! The CTK 
Seniors group meets each Wednesday at 10 am, 
and usually wraps up around 2 pm in the Community 
Center.  Our group is open to people over 55 years 
of age.  The charge for Bingo is $1 per person.  
Activities include card games, trips and parties.  
Lunch will be served on the last Wednesday of each 
month for $3 per person.  New members ALWAYS 
welcome! 
 
Christian Men’s Ministry 
The Christian Men’s Ministry is a Christ-centered 
ministry dedicated to uniting men through vital 
relationships to become Godly influences in their 
world.  If you’d like more info about this ministry 
please call Mark Vincent at (702) 645-0858. 
 
CTK San Lorenzo Ruiz Filipino Group If you 
would like more information or would like to join us, 
please call us or stop by after daily Mass. Please 
contact: Nadia Jurani -  (702) 240-6600. 
 
Knights of Columbus 
Won’t you join us? We are a group of catholic men in 
good standing who strive to practice the principles of 
faith, fraternity and service. Knights worldwide 
contribute to the mission of the Church at every level. 
We make a difference by building a community of 
brothers and sisters who accept and care for one 
another here at Christ the King and elsewhere. For 
information about membership in the Knights of 
Columbus call Rick Houle (702) 524-1669 or Pablo 
Payumo (702) 823-4454 

 
NEW EUCHARISTIC MINISTER TRAINING 

If you are interested in serving the community as a Eucharistic Minister we will 
be offering a special training session either Saturday, January 17th from 9:00 
until 10:30 am OR  Wednesday , January 21st from 6:30 until 8:00 pm in the 

church.   If you would like further information or to register for the training, 
please contact Cathy in the office (702) 871-1904. 



ADVENT/CHRISTMAS EVALUATION 
Your opinion is important to us.  Please comment on Advent/Christmas Liturgies (Environment, Readings, 
Music, Homilies, etc.) and return either in collection basket, send/drop-off to office or by e-mail to 
cathyb@ctkccnv.org or jacobf@ctkccnv.org.  Thank you. 
 

ADVENT 
Overall feeling of seasonal liturgies  
              
              
               
  
Gathering Right 
              
              
                
 
Environment 
              
              
                
  
Music 
              
              
                
 
Homilies 
              
              
                
 
Other 
              
               
 
CHRISTMAS Mass Attended _____________________ 
Overall feeling of the liturgy  
              
              
                
 
Gathering Rite 
              
              
               
 
Environment 
              
              
                
  
Music 
              
              
                
 
Homilies 
              
              
                
 
Other 
              
              



Middle 
School  

Youth Ministry 
—————— 
Jason Ealy 
Youth Minister 
ythmin@ctkccnv.org 
 

Beth Thompson 
Director of Christian Formation 
betht@ctkccnv.org 

Explore Calendar 
All classes are on Tuesday nights 

 

January 
 

Sunday 11th:  Sacrament Class 2:30-5pm  
Room 1 
13th: Week #11. 6:00-7:30pm 
 Community Center/Activity Center 
20th: No Class. Martin Luther King Jr. Week-
end 
27th: Week #12 6:00-7:30pm 
 Community Center/Activity Center 

**PARENT NIGHT** 
  
October 

High School Happenin’s 

Confirmation Calendar 
  
 

January 
 
11th: Week #9.  5:30 - 7:00 PM 
 Conf I: Invitation 4 
 Conf II: Reflection 5  
18th: No Confirmation ML King Jr. Weekend 
25th: Week #10 5:30 - 7:00 PM 
 Conf I: Invitation 5 
 Conf II: Parent/Student meeting for retreat 

 

Please help out 
YOUTH 

MINISTRY 
 

Recycle Program 
Fundraiser 

 

 
Bring in your old or unused CELL 

PHONES and empty INK/TONER 
CARTRIDGES. 

 

Please write: 
“YOUTH MINISTRY”  

on these items.   
You can drop them off in the  

Youth Lounge or the Religious 
Education Office. 

Parent Corner: 
 

Please start 
thinking about how 
you can walk side 
by side with your 
confirmation 
student.   
 
 

 

Jason Ealy - Director of Youth Ministry 
871-1904 x 291       ythmin@ctkccnv.org 

Join us on  
Facebook - CTK Youth LV 
Instagram - CTKYouthLV 
Twitter - CTKYouthLV 

YMAC 
(Youth Ministry After Confirmation) 

Thursdays  
6:30pm - 8pm  

in the Youth Lounge 
For all juniors, seniors,  

college-age students. 
We meet every Thursday  

 
 

Please Register 
Your Middle Schooler 

There is still time! 
See Robyn in the Religious Ed  

Office  Mon-Thurs 8am-4pm 
Closed for lunch 12-1 

 
If your Middle School Aged student 
needs either/both First Communion 
or Baptism…. This is the program 
they need to be in to receive these  

sacraments! 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
If you think you would 
like to become Catholic, 
or if you would just like 
to learn about 
Catholicism, we offer 
weekly opportunities to 
learn about the Catholic 
faith.  These informal 
gatherings for coffee 
and conversation are 
held 7:00 pm each 
Thursday (except major 
holidays) in Room 5 of 
the Activity Center.  If, 
due to your schedule, 
you can’t join us at our 
regular Thursday night 
sessions, please call the 
parish office at (702) 
871-1904 and leave 
your name and phone 
number.  We will do our 
best to accommodate 
you.  Please contact 
Beth Thompson at 
(702) 871-1904 ext. 230 
if you have any 
questions.   
 

 
 
 

Please contact our office 
for information. 

 
(702) 871-1904 
ext. 230 or 232 

 
No Baptisms may be 

scheduled until sessions and 
requirements are completed.   

Religious Education Grades 1-5 
First Communion 

Baptism of older children 
How do I enroll my child? 

Elementary Registration for 2014/15 year 
Grades 1-5 in the Religious Ed Office  

M-TH  8-4:00 pm - Closed from 12-1:00 pm 
A BAPTISM CERTIFICATE is required for 

each child being registered. 
 

REQUIREMENTS: 
 

• Family must be registered at Christ the King 
• Family must be worshipping at Christ the King at 

our weekend liturgy 
• Past due balances from the previous Religious 

Education year must be paid prior to registering 
 

When are classes held? 
 

Classes are held on Wednesdays at either 4:00 or 
6:00 pm 
  
SACRAMENTS 
 

(1st Communion, Baptism) 
 

REQUIREMENTS: 
 

• Same as for Religious Education Registration plus: 
• Child is in second grade or above 
• Child is enrolled in and attending weekly age-level 

Religious Education classes on a regular basis 
• Unbaptized children must attend one full year of 

Religious Education first 
Our sacrament preparation is a family preparation 
process that requires the participation of the child and 
a parent or guardian in monthly sessions.   
 
 

Attendance at these sessions is mandatory.  

 

ADULT CONFIRMATION 
 

 Tuesday, January 20, at 7:00 pm  
 Yellow Room of the Activity Center 
     Bring a photo copy of your baptismal certificate 
 

 Requirements: 
 

• Adults who are age 18 and above 
• A senior in High School or above 
• Adults who have been baptized in the Roman                
 Catholic Faith 
• Adults who are attending Christ the King  

 
 

If you are not registered at CTK, please 
stop by the Parish Office during regular 

business hours to register. 
 

Monday - Thursday 8:00  am to 4:00 pm 
(closed 12-1:00 pm) 
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Christian Formation  
 

Beth Thompson 
871-1904 

betht@ctkccnv.org  

Elementary 
Religious Education 

Classes 
 

Wednesday Classes: 
4:00 to 5:15 or 6:00 to 7:15  

 
 
♦ 01/14/15 - Regular Class 
♦ 01/21/15 -  Regular Class 
♦ 01/28/15 -  Regular Class 

 

Schedules for the year are available in the 
Religious Ed Office or check our online 

calendar at ctklv.org 
 

If you have any questions please contact 
Robyn in the Religious Ed Office at (702) 

871-1904 ext. 232 

 

Elementary 
First Reconciliation/First Holy 

Communion Mandatory Meetings 
 

Wednesday , January 21, 2015  Parent/
Student Meeting in the  

Community Center at either 
4:00 pm or 6:00 pm 

 

Meetings are for Elementary Students 
registered in  

their 2nd year only of Sacramental 
Preparation.   

 

If you have any questions 
please contact Robyn at  

871-1904 ext. 232 or robyn@ctkccnv.org 

 

Small Church Communities; 
a way of being Church 

  
Small Church Communities 
are groups of 6 to 8 people 
who gather in homes to reflect on the 
scriptures of the upcoming Sunday and their 
significance in their lives. All ministries and 
organizations connected to Christ the King are 
asked to use a simple formula for prayer as 
they gather: Read one of the scriptures for the 
upcoming Sunday. Take a few moments to 
reflect on one of the questions related to the 
scripture (in Fr. Ray’s column). Invite 
individuals to share their response with the 
person next to them; encourage people to 
share with someone they do not know well. 
Before we know it we have grown closer as a 
community! 
  

Please call Chris at (702) 378-5622 
or e-mail at sellmanc@cox.net 


